
NOTICE OF SPRING ELECTION 

TOWN OF BALDWIN 

APRIL 1, 2025 

 

ELECTION DETAILS: 

There will be a Spring Election held in the Town of Baldwin, St. Croix 

County on Tuesday, April 1, 2025. The following offices are to be elected 

to succeed the present incumbents listed: 

 

OFFICE     INCUMBENT NAME 

Town Board Chairperson  Douglas Veenendall 

Town Board Supervisor   Don L. Johnson 

Town Board Supervisor   Joseph Kusilek 

Town Treasurer    Tammie K. Curtis 

Town Clerk    James Harer 

 

OFFICE TERMS: 

All terms are for two years beginning on Tuesday, April 15, 2025. 

(Third Tuesday of April) 

 

NOTICE GIVEN: 

A town caucus for the purpose of nominating candidates to appear on 

the spring election ballot for the above listed offices will be held at the 

town hall located at 2399-90th Ave., Baldwin and will be scheduled 

during the month of January.  The caucus will be held on a date not 

sooner that January 1, 2025, and not later than January 31, 2025. Notice 

of the scheduled date of the caucus will be given at least five days 

before the caucus. 

 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION: 

Acceptable Photo ID will be required to vote at this election. If you do 

not have a Photo ID you may obtain a free ID for voting from the 

Wisconsin Division of Motor Vehicles.  

 

    Done in the Town of Baldwin 

    On November 2, 2024 

 

    __________________________ 

    James Harer, Clerk 


